
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 PE Premium 2023/24 



 
 
 
 

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety Please complete all of the below: 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently 
and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres? July 2024 
N.B. Even though your children may swim in another year please report on their 
attainment on leaving primary school. 
   

94% 

 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes 
effectively [for example, front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke]? July 2024 

94% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in 
different water-based situations? July 2024 

  94% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide 
additional provision for swimming but this must be for activity over and above 
the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this way? 

  

Yes we will use it again next year, we have used it every 
year. 

 

Key achievements to date:  

July 2024 

Areas for further improvement and baseline evidence of need: 

 

Top up swimming in place for whole of summer term. More children in 
Yr4/5/6 received top up swimming this year. 

 Impact of SOW as moving to mixed aged classes through the school. 
 
 
 



 
 
 



Academic Year: 2023/24 

 

Total fund allocated: £19,000 –  

 

Date Updated:   

 School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: offer a 
broader and more equal 
experience of a range of sports 
and physical activities to all pupils 

 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

Ensuring all pupils at some point in 
KS2 experience and participate in 
OAA. 
Often have pupils who do not attend 
this trip or Yr 6 residential.  
Give all children the opportunity to 
broaden their knowledge of sports 
and activities. 

 School to fund Longridge trip in Yr 
5. This will ensure all children have 
the experience of water based OAA. 

£3,000 Yr 5 went to Willen Lakes for a whole 
day of water based activities. As most 
of the children attended (1 child 
absent through illness, one absent) all 
have now experienced such activities. 
This will mean anyone not going to 
the Yr6 residential have had 
experience. 

Trip for Yr 5 arranged for next 
year.  

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: continue to 
improve staff knowledge and further 
embed curriculum understanding and 
ensure all children can access the 
curriculum. 
 

Actions to achieve: 
Renew subscription to Getset4Pe 
Ensure resources to teach range of 
sports in place so all children can 
fully participate in all lessons. 
Purchase OAA resources so when 
taught in school wider opportunities 
can be given. E.g. orienteering 
markers. 

Funding 
allocated: 
£3000 

Evidence and impact: 
Subscription renewed. Second year of 
the SOW being used. Staff more 
familiar with units of work and Yr 5 
completed more units as not done 
Energise. The two year cycle will 
become more applicable as moving to 
mixed aged classes.  
School did look at a OAA scheme but 
with existing units in Getset4PE and 
trips in KS2 to Woodrow, Willen lakes 
and Rhos it was felt a SOW not 

Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 
SOW renewed – will need to 
work on establishing clear 
knowledge points. 



needed.  

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils:Schools 
can also use the PE and sport 
premium to raise attainment in 
primary school swimming and 
water safety by funding top-up 
swimming sessions for those pupils 
that do not meet national 
curriculum requirements after 
they’ve completed core swimming 
lessons. 

To ensure children are able to swim 
25m and where possible meet other 
NC requirements by time they leave 
us. 

Actions to achieve: 

Assess children after core 
swimming then use top up funding 
to ensure as many as possible meet 
all national requirements in Yr4. 

Take Yr 5 and 6 children identified 
through school records for a term 
of extra swimming lessons with aim 
that most complete at least 2/3 of 
national requirements. 

Top up swimming for Yr 4 and then 
Yr5/6. 
Use previous assessments to target 
identified children. 

Funding 
allocated: 

£5,000 

 

Evidence and impact: 

As we have had a whole term of top 
up swimming all bar 3 children in Yr 
6 have met the NC requirements. 
The vast majority of children in yr 5 
and 4 have also done so.  

  
 

Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

Will ensure as many of the 
children in 3/4 next year reach 
the required level so not 
needing it in Yr 5/6.  

 
 

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils:  increase 
participation in competitive spots; 
equal access for girls and boys 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 
£6,000 

Evidence and impact: 
The Girls football team won their 
league and having their own kit did 
mean a lot to them. 
Funding transport and subsidising 
trips to events and OOA activities has 
enabled far more of the children to go 
as parents have not had to pay full 
price. This means all the children who 
have gone have had the ful extent of 
the NC and experienced learning that 
we at school could not provide.  

Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 
Use funding to cover the cost of 
trips to keep OAA sessions to 
ensure as many pupils as 
possible go. 
Transport to key events again 
ensures we can attend such 
events. 

By allowing as many pupils as 
possible to compete in inter school 
events it ensures they experience 
competitive sports. 
The school wants to provide a full 
range of OAA activities in KS2 for all 
pupils. Cost of trips/residential does 
prohibit some families from going so 

Fund transport to; 
Dance show 
Cross country 
School to fund Longridge (as above) 
Woodrow and Rhos – coach costs 
Girls football kit – ensure the team 
has their own kit and their team is 
valued 

 



 

the school can contribute to these 
ensuring cost is not inhibitive. 

Supply costs if needed 
 

New basketball posts bought so extra 
playground equipment available to 
encourage active play at breaktimes.  
Hall equipment had to be fixed so 
that children could take part as a class 
in gym lessons.  

Academic Year: 23/24 

 

Actual spend £17,000   


